

THE BRINY BUGLE

January 30 – February 4, 2015

FRIDAY, January 30		
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	
BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Bowling	9:00 a.m.	Boynton Beach Lanes
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:00 a.m.	Pool
Arthritis Class	10:00 a.m.	Pool
Knitting	10:00 a.m. 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Library Aides on Duty		Library
Choir Practice	10:15 a.m. 10:30 a.m.	Auditorium West Clubroom
Mah Jongg		
Water Aerobics with Stan	11:00 a.m.	Pool
Stained Glass (no instruction)	12:30 p.m.	Hobby Club
ID Badges	1:00 - 3:00 p.m.	Community Center
Stretch Yoga	1:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Dominos	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
SATURDAY, January 31		
Ping Pong	7:00 p.m.	Community Center
CUNDAY Fak		
SUNDAY, February 1	1000	
Church	10:30 a.m.	Auditorium
Chiselers Cleanup	12:30 p.m.	Chiselers Club
Chiselers Executive Meeting	1:00 p.m.	Chiselers Club
Bridge	6:00 p.m.	Community Center
Hand & Foot	7:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Bible Study (cancelled 2/1 only)	6:30 p.m.	West Clubroom
MONDAY, February 2		
Paper & Aluminum Pickup	Early Morning	
Lawn Debris Pickup	Early Morning	
BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Chiselers Meeting	8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting	Chiselers Club
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:00 a.m.	Pool
Arthritis Class	10:00 a.m.	Pool
Knitting	10:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics with Stan	11:00 a.m.	Pool
Genealogy Club	1:30 p.m.	Community Center
Chorus Rehearsal	1:00 p.m.	Auditorium
Sewing and Crafts	1:00 - 4:00 p.m.	Hobby Club
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Library
Art Board Meeting	2:00 p.m.	Art Building
Bingo	7:00 p.m. (Doors open @ 6:00 p.m.)	Auditorium
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Board Games	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
Total Gallion	p	
TUESDAY, February 3		
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	
	Early Morning 8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Trash Pickup	-	Channel 8 Ocean Clubhouse
Trash Pickup BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	
Trash Pickup BBC TV Pietra Fitness	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm) 8:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Trash Pickup BBC TV Pietra Fitness Shuffleboard Club Meeting	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm) 8:00 a.m. 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting	Ocean Clubhouse West Clubroom
Trash Pickup BBC TV Pietra Fitness Shuffleboard Club Meeting Water Aerobics by Tape	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm) 8:00 a.m. 8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting 9:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse West Clubroom Pool

Mah langa	10:30 a.m.	West Clubroom
Mah Jongg Zumba Gold	11:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
		Community Center
Bridge Library Aides on Duty	12:30 p.m. 10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Library
Shuffleboard Fun Days	12:30 p.m.	Shuffleboard Courts
Choral Club Practice	1:00 p.m.	Auditorium
Helen Deniston Memorial Service	2:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Moonrise Potluck Party	5:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Art League Meeting & Demonstration	6pm Social/6:30 Mtg./7:30 demonst.	Art Building
Pinochle	6:45 p.m.	Community Center
Board Games	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
Board Carries	7.00 p.m.	West Oldbroom
WEDNESDAY, February 4		
BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Budget Presentation Meeting	9:30 a.m.	Community Center
Special Board Meeting	Immediately following Budget Meeting	Community Center
Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Teaching Beginning Bridge	9:00 a.m.	West Clubroom
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:00 a.m.	Pool
Arthritis Class	10:00 a.m.	Pool
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Library
Water Aerobics with Stan	11:00 a.m.	Pool
Stretch Yoga	1:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Linus Quilting	1:00 p.m.	Hobby Club
Beach Club Happy Hour	5:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Euchre	6:45 p.m.	Community Center
Shuffleboard Couples League	6:45 p.m.	Shuffleboard Courts
Square Dance	7:00 p.m.	Auditorium
Board Games/Rummikub	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
THURSDAY, February 5		
Lawn Debris Pickup	Early Morning Only	
BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Pietra Fitness	8:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Blood Pressure Screening	8:30 a.m.	Hobby Club
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:00 a.m.	Pool
Women's Bible Study	9:30 - 11:30 a.m.	West Clubroom
Zumba Fitness	9:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Zumba Gold	11:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Quilting Class	10:00 a.m.	Hobby Club
Swimnastics	10:00 a.m.	Pool
Bokwa	10:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Pinochle	1:00 p.m.	Community Center
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Library
District 4 Party	5:30 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Landscape Committee Meeting	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Mah Jongg	7:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Open Games	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom
FRIDAY, February 6	Factor Manus	
Trash Pickup	Early Morning	Charrel
BBC TV	8am (Rerun @ 12:30, 6, 9, 10pm)	Channel 8
Hobby Club Meeting	8:30 Coffee/9am Meeting	Hobby Club
Pilates	8:30 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Aerobics	9:15 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Water Aerobics by Tape	9:00 a.m.	Pool
Bowling	9:00 a.m.	Boynton Beach Lanes
Arthritis Class	10:00 a.m.	Pool
Knitting	10:00 a.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Choir Practice	10:15 a.m.	Auditorium

Mah Jongg	10:30 a.m.	West Clubroom
Library Aides on Duty	10:00 - 11:30 a.m.	Library
Water Aerobics with Stan	11:00 a.m.	Pool
Stained Glass (no instruction)	12:30 p.m.	Hobby Club
Stretch Yoga	1:00 p.m.	Ocean Clubhouse
Duplicate Bridge	6:30 p.m.	Community Center
Dominos	7:00 p.m.	West Clubroom

** ARTICLES FOR THE NEXT BUGLE ARE DUE BY NOON ON TUES, FEB. 3RD **

DID YOU KNOW?

The **Briny Bazaar/Flea Market** will be held this year on Saturday, February 21st from 8:30am: 2:00pm. **Since 2010**, the money raised from the sale of our used, unwanted donated items totals over \$42000.00!!!! This money has all gone toward improvements here at Briny and has included – 300 new chairs for the auditorium, the clamshell awning on the front of the auditorium, blinds for the community center and exercise room, card tables for use at the community center, copier for the Briny Office, 10 round tables for outdoor use, Christmas lights and decorations for the Clubhouse and palm trees, Shutters for the Clubhouse, Ice machine and new solar shades for the cabana and Donations to the Library, Medical cupboard, Grandma's Cupboard and the Chimes restoration project. The **residents** only - **Briny Pre-Sale** (**outdoor items, furniture, bikes etc.**) will be held on Saturday, Feb. 7 from 9:00 – 11:00 in Quonset hut #2. Be sure to wear your badge! **Volunteers needed!** If you would like to be part of helping at the Bazaar, call Sandy Dietzel at 561 907 2632.

IN MEMORY

A long time resident of Briny at Q211 North Heron, James Grady passed away at the age of 92 on January 22 while being hospitalized for a recurring illness. His wife Ruth survives him. She is currently living on Long Island and is convalescing in a rehab facility. Their nephew, David Wiedmer and niece Lynn Wiedmer are their closest surviving relatives. Ruth and Jim were second generation residents of Briny as Ruth's father brought them down from up North for the wintertime activities of fishing and boating. Later they bought a place of their own. The neighbors will miss Jim's quick sense of humor and easy going ways.

Helen McEachern (E-20) passed away January 26, 2015 at her daughter's home on the west coast of Florida. Cards may be sent C/O her daughter, Sherry Restuccia 3710 Gulf of Mexico Dr. #D22 Longboat Key, FL 34228 We will miss Helen and extend our condolences to her friends and family.

THANK YOU

I would like to thank Tom & Erin from Gulfstream Pharmacy for directing me to the proper professional care to rectify my eye injury. ~ Patricia Harrison

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the members of BBC-8 for the wonderful honor bestowed on me Sunday. My family and I are very grateful for that recognition. It has been my privilege to work at Briny's very own TV station since its inception 27 years ago. I know that the success we have had is due to the hard work and dedication of all BBC's staff of volunteers. I thank all of them and all of the residents of Briny for their support. Thanks again, Jack Taylor

GRANDMA'S CUPBOARD

Please note the change in caretaker of Grandma's Cupboard. Eileen Duffy is the contact for Grandma's Cupboard in place of Kathy Gross until the beginning of May. Please contact Eileen Duffy for your young people's needs. Thanks!

MEMORIAL SERVICE

Remember Helen Deniston – Helen's husband Lynn and daughter Kristin, invite you to join them from 2-4pm on February 3rd at the Ocean Clubhouse to celebrate Helen's life and share a favorite memory.

CHARITY BAZAAR

Please drop any costume jewelry, perfume, cosmetics, etc. you want to donate to the 'Briny Baubles' to L-201. We price items before displaying them in the Bazaar. We have already acquired many beautiful pieces. J. Long, L-201

NOTICE FROM THE BAZAAR'S OUTSIDE SALES CREW

Please do not drop off sofas or microwaves in Quonset 2. THEY DO NOT SELL!! CONTACT Faith Farm or Habitat for Humanity – they will pick up for FREE!

TRAVEL CLUB TRIP

On Friday, Feb. 27th we will be touring the Bonnet House in Ft. Lauderdale. It's a museum filled with a collection of art and personal treasures. There are also beautiful gardens. We will have lunch on our own followed by a 1 ½ hour sightseeing cruise on the 'Carrie B'. Cost is only \$59 + \$1 inc. transportation, tour, cruise and tip; Make check (\$59) payable to Marie Tippett Travel and send to J. Long (L-201) along with \$1 cash tip.

THE GARDEN CLUB WILL BE TOURING WITH THE TRAVEL CLUB! The Garden Club will have lunch on their own following by a 1 ½ hour sightseeing cruise on the 'Carrie B'; cost is only \$59 (check) + \$1 (cash) tip, inc. transportation, tour, cruise and tip. Please make check payable to Marie Tippett Travel and send to Bobbie Williams, H-206 along with \$1 cash tip.

BINGO NEWS

Whadda night whadda night, I don't know but I think when **Joe Carroll** calls the crowd goes wild!!!!!
"Who's on first"? Who dey, who dey!!! **Screaming** and I mean yelling. We all learned something that serious bingo players know, DON'T REMOVE YOUR NUMBERS FROM THE CARD TILL THE CALLER SAYS "GAME CLOSED". We are really a great bunch of fellow players, and everyone helps each other. The wind was blowing and kept some people from coming, but **the crowd was still big**. Over 20 winners, Games \$12.00, 18.00, \$35.00 and Jackpot won by one person \$120.00. Glad to See "Jeannie" back in the game winning \$18.00 for a Quarter. All those games were sold out. Bring your friends and guests; let's get to the 100 player goal for \$50.00 more. Thank you everyone and remember "Bingo Pays" "Whoo Dey? We dey". KENNNNNNNNNNNEEEEEEDDDDDDY! (TY). Barbara Klink Pres.

GUITAR, BANJO, FIDDLE, MANDOLIN, ACCORDION OR HARMONICA PLAYERS

We have an interest in anyone who plays a folk instrument and wants to start a Briny Friday Night Jam. I have been approached by several individuals who are interested but unfortunately they left their instruments at home. Please contact KEN Gross (N-203) at 708-646-6361.

<u>HELP NEEDED!</u> Volunteers needed to raise and lower the flag at the Ocean Clubhouse for one week's duty (Sunday thru Sunday) this season. The flag is flown for all those who have served or given their lives for our country. Call Pat Poulos for details. 631 220 2023

MEMORIAL FUND COMMITTEE

Recent donations to maintain our chimes have been made in memory of Richard Peters (Rose Statt's brother) by Virginia and Tom Clark

If you want to remember a friend or family member who has passed away, simply send me a check written out to the Briny Breezes Memorial Fund, on the memo line write the name of the person you want remembered or enclose a note. A lovely memorial card will be sent to the family of the departed informing them of your kindness and notice will appear in the bugle unless instructed differently. Thank you so much for your continued support. Nancy T. Aceto, Trustee

SWIM CLUB

After a chilly week or two our pool temperature seems to be holding at a lovely 85 degrees. Our crocodile thermometer went missing but has been replaced with a little rubber ducky. Hopefully he will stay around for a while. If you sit under an umbrella please close it when you leave or please close any umbrella at the pool that is unattended, we are called Briny Breezes for a reason and we wouldn't want any accidents. Our annual Hot Dog Luncheon is back after a year hiatus. Please join us on Thursday February 12th for our fund raiser in the auditorium...more details to follow....as we get closer to the 12th. Hope you saw our 11am instructor Stan/Buddy on BBC last week, he explained how and why water aerobics is so good for us...check the bugle for all our classes...the more the merrier up to 30 people in the pool at one time. That is not a Briny rule, it's a state/county rule about gallons per minute filtered per number of people in the pool. Enjoy our new pool pavers and check out the new dry erase board.

GOOD MUSIC CLUB

Thank you so much for your support we have had this year. There was a great audience for our Vinnie Talarico show last Tuesday. Thank you all for supporting Good Music and for all your compliments that we got for such a great show. Vinnie expressed that he loves to come to Briny and enjoys performing for you. There will be another show on Tuesday Feb 17, in the auditorium at 7 pm with Neil Diamond impersonator. That is always a great show and looking forward to it. Thank you, George Brinks and Carol Ellis

DISTRICT FOUR PARTY

Thursday, February $5^{th} - 5:30$ pm at the Ocean Clubhouse; Come have fun with your neighbors! Bring your own beverage and a dish to pass. \$1.00 donation will cover paper products.

SHUFFLEBOARD NEWS

In Fun Days/Instructions, Tuesday, January 20th, there were 5 courts of players having fun. At the same time, 4 other prospective shufflers were receiving instructions in anticipation of joining the fun games the following week.

The Couples League, Wednesday, January 21st, saw 40 players (10 courts) competing under the lights. 6 teams won both their games: Marge Leverence & Phil Taggart, Bobbie & Brian Decke, MaryAnn & Joe Sperazza, Fran & Gary Mullen, Laura Copeland & Russ Sawchuck, Charlie Hatfield & John Hughes. Thanks go to Diana Vaughn who purchased and donated a disk waxing machine to the club. The new machine will be used as a backup in case the original waxing machine fails or to speed up waxing during a tournament or other event.

8 new sets of black disks were bought by the Club with the assistance of Terry Hutchins who donated \$100. Thanks, Hutch. The Club has obtained a plaque on which the new Briny Breezes Club (Singles) Tournament that will take place at Briny on February 7th.

In SECD play, Rich Curtis took 3rd place, Main Event, Amateur Division, while Ron Vaughn took 3rd place, Consolation Event, Amateur Division.

BRINY BREEZES ART LEAGUE-------MONTHLY MEETING, TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 3rd------6PM Social--- 6:30 Meeting---7:30 Art Demonstration, CHARLES PASSARELLI will demonstrate how to use hot press paper. EVERYONE INVITED.

<u>BILLIARDS CLUB</u> -----Start practicing for the next billiards tournament which will be SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 7th. Practice 8:30AM, Tournament begins 9AM. POOL, PIZZA, PRIZES-----\$5 Entry----EVERYONE INVITED

BIBLE STUDY & DISCUSSION

Before Amen – The Power of a Simple Prayer <u>will not</u> be meeting Sunday night, Feb. 1st as usual – our prayer is that you enjoy an evening with Family and Briny friends. Discussion will resume Sunday, Feb. 8th

LANDSCAPE COMMITTEE

The Fountain Update - 'Legacy Bricks'

We now have half the money needed for the remodeling of the fountain and surrounding engraved pavers. This is a project that will enhance our community and is being accomplished by your donations. Your donation of \$100 per brick will make this improvement possible. Those of you who have waited are standing in the way of our accomplishing during the summer months. Please write your check now. Forms are in the office. Make checks out to Briny Breezes Inc., \$100, memo: Landscape Club/Brickscape.

Valentine Gift Idea: What could be nicer than buying your valentine a Legacy Brick. It will be there forever. Engraving suggestions: My Forever Valentine, Let's grow old together, Love You, Every day with you is Valentine's Day, You are the best, Be mine today & tomorrow, Love makes the world go 'round, I'm lucky I found you, You're the best ever.

CHURCH NEWS

It is always so good to be in the house of the Lord each Sunday. Rev. Dr. Donald Siegenthaler spoke to us and asked 'Have you seen His Glory?' He reminded us that no matter what our circumstance is we should always keep our eyes on Jesus. He is full of grace and holiness. Even though he seemed like an ordinary man, He was God in the flesh. Homes are sometimes not full of grace, so we should turn to Him to control our lives. 'To God be the Glory'.

Jim Carter sang 'O Master Let me Walk with Thee'. It was beautiful. Thank you for sharing your gift of singing. The choir sang the anthem. We are truly thankful for the choir members and also for new members. God does provide.

This Sunday Rev. Ray Brower will bring us God's message. This will be a communion service. The service is inter-denominational and is held each Sunday at 10:30am in the Auditorium. If you would like to give flowers in memory or in honor of a loved one or friend, please call Betty Foland at 272-3990. All are welcome, you will receive a blessing.

LIBRARY NEWS

Scrapbooks are not to be removed from the Library. There are 2 of them that have been moved. If you have them, please return to the Library as soon as possible. Thank you.

CHOIR NEWS

Choir rehearsals are on Fridays at 10:15am and Sundays at 9:30am, both in the Auditorium. All are welcome.

Tuesday Bridge

1/20 1. Anne Billings 2. Pat Barnes 3. Cynthia Nye

Euchre

1/21 1. J. Miller/D. Harrison 2. R. Grove/R. Lackie 3. V. Schoeni 4. D. Weier/T. Roop

Duplicate Bridge

1/16 1. (tie) P. Barnes/F. Braunreuther & H. Stone/S. Platsis
2. J. Holden/T. Hutchins
1/19 N/S 1. F. Braunreuther/L. Hawley
E/W 1. Hanshaws
2. J. Long/C. Swift
3. LeGrows
3. G. Litewski/J. Riley

RAT TRAPS: Please do not remove or relocate rat trap boxes. They are placed in specific, strategic areas and the vendors will re-bait them every month. Thank you.

NOTICE: The quarterly Assessment for 2014-2015 was mailed or placed in your mailbox on December 5, 2014 and is due January 1, 2015. A 2% penalty will be applied after February 1, 2015. Thank you.

BOARD CORRESPONDENCE: Please remember that if you would like correspondence read/discussed at a Board meeting, you must sign your name to your letter. Unsigned letters cannot be read. Thank you.

OFFICIAL RECORDS & WEBSITE: Due to web space and in order to keep the website neat and organized, there are only 2 years of BOD minutes on the web site. Anyone who needs or wishes to review additional records may contact or visit the office as this is where our OFFICIAL RECORDS are kept. Thank you for your understanding and a huge thank you to Larry Erickson for his continued efforts in keeping our website records up to date and available.